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November 5, 2019

Mr. D. Christie

Secretary and Executive Director

Public Utilities Board

400-330 Portage Avenue

Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0C4

Dear Mr. Christie:

Taylor McCaffrey LLP

2200 - 201 Portage Avenue

Winnipeg, MB R3B3L3

Kevin T. Williams

Professional Services Provided Through

Kevin T. Williams Law Corporation

Direct Line: 204.988.0309

Direct Fax: 204.953.7228

Email: kwilliams@tmlawyers.com

Assistant: Jill Kovnats

Direct Line: 204.988.0471

RE: Efficiency Manitoba Inc. ("Efficiency Manitoba") 2020/23 Three-Year Plan

Efficiency Manitoba Response - Applications for Intervenor Status

Pre-hearing Conference

We are in receipt of the Council of Canadians' (CoC) response dated November 5, 2019.

The issues set out on the Preliminary Issues List are all being dealt with by other Intervenors in

the proceeding. Efficiency Manitoba would encourage the CoC to collaborate with the other

Intervenors as it relates to their issues of interest.

As stated in our letter of November 4, 2019, Efficiency Manitoba supports the PUB's interest in

efficient and effective regulatory processes and wishes to ensure that overlap and redundancy

between experts, areas of examination and intervenors are minimized.

Yours truly,

TAYLOR McCAFFREY LLP

Per:

Kevin T. Williams

Partner

Taylor McCaffrey LLP

2200-201 Portage Avenue, Winnipeg, MB R3B 3L3

Direct Line: 204.988.0309 l Direct Fax: 204.953.7228
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